1982 Corowa Amphibian Rally & Swap Meet
Numbers were a little down this year, but the diehards still seem to find their way to the Murray River and enjoy themselves. Corowa is what you make of it. Some people prefer to spend the week relaxing, others dash around the countryside ratting scrap yards and following up clues for WW2 military vehicles.

The caravan park is a lovely spot, with heaps of shade from the river gums and poplars, and yet close to the shops. I arrived on Monday 15th to find several groups in residence. Alan Newton trailered his GPA from Adelaide. Mal Mackay drove from Newcastle with a tri-axle trailer behind a much modified GMC 6X6 rig carrying a GPA and a Jeep. Bob Nicol had his immaculate GPA in the water; rebuilt since last year and running like a clock. A nice White scout Car with O.P. body also drove all the way from Newcastle. The keen Sydney boys, Geoff Denniss and Dave Brown, were there in ex Army Land Rovers.

Dave Mottram (Dodge WC) kindly sorted out a regulator problem in my first-time-out Chev Blitz, nu.9 gun tractor. A handy fellow, Dave, ask my bren gun carrier! Films and slides were shown most nights. One camper turned out to be an ex ‘Schwimmwagen’ driver in the German Army during WW2. He showed a lot of interest in the seeps and was given a long ride up the river in Bob’s. Funny, I don’t remember seeing him again after that!

Mike Cecil and Peter Growse arrived in Mike’s Ford stretched-body Blitz with BSA Motor cycle in the back. Bevan Fenner (Dodge ute) forgot his folding table and chairs and dashed off to Upton’s to buy a matched setting of ammo boxes to replace them.
Thursday saw the arrival of Tim Vibert in his newly restored Chev Blitz 4X2 signals van, complete with all its original radio gear and fittings. A real credit to him. One Victorian member proudly displayed his new ‘Tupperware’ plastic chairs. Another spell binder was Mick Marchant’s concourse-winning Ford Jeep; truly the work of a perfectionist, and authentic to the last nut and bolt, even had those rare Jeep items – radio and capstan winch.

Bevan and I arrived back from a trip to Benalla on Friday with a large utility load of WW2 tank and motor cycle parts obtained from a local, purely by chance. It’s amazing how gear still keeps turning up, even after nearly 40 years.

Saturday saw the arrival of some more troops from Sydney. A convoy through the main street preceded a line-up of vehicles for photographs. Back at the park, all the goodies came out for swapping and selling. Trading proceeded in sporadic bursts during the afternoon. Max Goodridge brought a trailer load of new Jeep part from Walcha and did a brisk trade.

As you know, fireworks are illegal in Victoria but Stan Sedgman and Keith Newsome purchased the entire stocks of a Wahgunyah shop, crossed the border into NSW and legally put on a night fireworks display for us. The rockets and explosions must have had the local wondering what next to expect from the crazy military vehicle mob!

Sunday, pack up time, and a convoy of BSA motor cycle, 3 Blitzs and a Dodge ute headed for Shepparton and points south. We thought we’d had it when a police car stopped the convoy at Mulwala, but the officer only asked if we knew of a buyer for his brother’s Ford Blitz in Queensland, (sighs of relief) then drove off.
No doubt, the amphibs were the stars of the rally, but I can’t help thinking of Corowa ’82, as the year of the Blitz.
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